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October 23, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will, if adopted by the Council, authorize the King County Executive to execute and enter into agreements for the purpose of collecting high-resolution lidar for the King County region. The agreements will establish the terms under which King County can 1) acquire the collection and sharing of high-resolution lidar data for the King County region through Kitsap County’s contract with its vendor; and 2) serve as the fiscal agent for other governmental agencies in order to collect their cost shares to make payment to Kitsap County.

Lidar is a remote sensing technology used to make high-resolution maps. King County depends on lidar data for a wide variety of uses including landslide risk modeling, change detection, flood modeling, and urban planning.

Most of King County’s lidar data dates to 2002. Newer sensors have drastically improved the resolution and quality of lidar-derived imagery and data enabling the County to produce better and more accurate models to meet a broad range of business requirements.

Key provisions of the proposed project include:
· Collection of high-resolution lidar data for approximately 1,095 square miles of King County during the leaf-off period of late fall 2015 by Quantum Spatial, Inc. (QSI), the qualified vendor contracted with Kitsap County to provide lidar services for the region.
· Contracting with Kitsap County for project administration, vendor management, and quality assurance services via the requested interlocal agreement.
· Cost sharing by King County, the state Department of Natural Resources (DNR), the City of Seattle, and thirty-eight (38) other municipalities and districts within King County. The attached table (2015 King County Lidar Project Participants and Cost Shares) lists the project participants and their cost shares.

The project’s economy of scale and cost sharing model will offer all participants significant cost savings, with no agency paying more than approximately 35 percent of what it would cost to acquire lidar on its own. With the Council’s approval, King County will act as the fiscal agent for 28 of the project participants, collecting their costs shares and making payments to Kitsap County on their behalf under a separate funding agreement. The other participants will enter directly into interlocal agreements with Kitsap County. The total project cost is $626,945, with King County’s cost share set at $206,437 (33 percent of the total).

These agreements and ordinance amendment will further the improvement and updating of lidar data, advancing King County’s Strategic Plan goals of: supporting safe communities by keeping people secure in their homes and communities and decreasing damage in the event of a natural disaster, and encouraging a growing and diverse King County economy and vibrant, thriving and sustainable communities through improved land use planning and permitting.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help protect the safety of King County residents and their property.

If you have any questions, please contact George Horning, King County GIS Center Manager, at 206-477-4401.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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